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Gabriel John 
HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
Website: www.prairiecatholic.org 
 

Msgr. Charles D. Stoetzel, Pastor 
 

Deacon Mark A. Grunwald 
Email:  dcnmark@prairiecatholic.org 
 

St. John Nepomuc 
710 S. Wacouta Ave. 
Prairie Du Chien, WI 53821 
Phone: 608-326-6511 
 

Rectory Office Hours 
8:00am to 1:00pm (Tuesday - Friday) 
 

St. Gabriel Archangel 
710 S. Wacouta Ave. 
Prairie Du Chien, WI 53821 
Phone: 608-326-2404 
 

Rectory Office Hours 
8:00am to 4:00pm (Tuesday  - Friday) 
Available by telephone 
 

Holy Days 
Mass times to be announced. 
 

Baptism 
Please call St. John’s Rectory office. 
 

Marriage 
Please contact the parish at least 6 
months prior to the wedding date. 
 

Principal 
Brenda Spindler 
  Email:  bspindler@prairiecathholic.org 
 

Office Manager  
Sandy Halverson 
 Email:  sgp@prairiecatholic.org 
Cecelia Vorwald 
   Email:  cvorwald@prairiecatholic.org 
 

Dir. of Grade School Religious Ed. 
Call 608-326-6511 
 

Parish Nursing Program 
Rose Bauer, Shirley Cipra  (608-326-8553) 

Ss. 

July 9, 2023 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

506 N. BEAUMONT ROAD & 710 S. WACOUTA AVENUE, PRAIRIE DU CHIEN 53821 

& HOLY FAMILY 
Catholic Parish 

As you prepare your final will and testimony, please remember your  
parish family.  Your financial gift will support the work of the Catholic 
Church in our community for the generations to come.  The annual      
operating budget and maintenance of the parish building and grounds 
are paramount to be the presence in our community. 
 
The mission co-op was held the weekend of July 1st-2nd.  If you have not 
yet given, envelopes are in the pews for you to take home, complete 
with your donation, and return to the parish.  At the request of the     
diocese, please make the checks payable to Holy Family Parish.  Once all 
the donations are in, one check from the parish will be issued to the    
mission office.  Please have all donations to the parish by July 
16th.  Thank you very much for your generosity in supporting the Catholic 
missions. 
 
The annual brat-fest will be held on the St. Gabriel grounds on Sunday, 
July 30th; more information is forthcoming.  Please note the Sunday 
morning church sites will switch: 8:00 AM at St. John, and 10:00 AM: at 
St. Gabriel. 
 
The planning meeting for the 2023 St. John Fall Bazaar will be Sunday, 
July 30th, 5:00 PM in the parish hall.  All those who head the various    
departments should attend.  If you cannot, please send a substitute. 

HELP WANTED 
 

Prairie Catholic School is looking to fill the following positions: 
 
4th Grade Teacher for the 2023-2024 school year 
 
Part-time cook for the 2023-2024 school year 
 
Please contact Principal Spindler at 608-326-8624. 
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HOME COMMUNION FOR JULY 16 
Nick Nugent  and Peg Smith 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER-JULY 15/16 

Saturday  7:00 pm  Volunteer 
Sunday 10:00 am Volunteer 
 

SERVERS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 7:00 pm Cora Fuelling & Breileigh Trautsch 
Sunday 10:00 am  Elouise Igou & Erin Nolan 
 

LECTORS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday  7:00 pm  Volunteer 
Sunday   10:00 am Volunteer 
 

USHERS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday  7:00 pm  Volunteer 
Sunday   10:00 am  Volunteer 
 

SCRIP WORKERS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 7:00 pm Volunteer 
Sunday  10:00 am Volunteer 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 4:00 pm Volunteer 
Sunday  8:00 am Volunteer 
 

 SERVERS--JUY 15/16 
Saturday 4:00 pm Jack Wallace & Journey Stark 
Sunday  8:00  am    Reagan Cooley & Ella Heilmann  
 

LECTORS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 4:00 pm Volunteer 
Sunday    8:00 am Volunteer 
 

USHERS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 4:00 pm Volunteer 
Sunday 8:00 am   Volunteer 
 

SCRIP WORKERS-JULY 15/16 
Saturday 4:00 pm Volunteer 
Sunday   8:00 am Volunteer 

St. Gabriel Archangel St. John Nepomuc 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, July 10 7:30 am St. John’s Church Gerald Stevens   
 

Tuesday, July 11 7:30 am St. Gabriel’s Church John & Norma Gillitzer  
 

Wednesday, July 12 7:30 am St. John’s Church Ed Farrell   
 

Thursday, July 13 7:30 am St. Gabriel’s Church Ethel Sebastian 
 

Friday, July 14 7:30 am St. John’s Church Special Intention   
 

Saturday, July 15 4:00 pm St. Gabriel’s Church Joseph & Margaret Cipra families   
 7:00 pm St. John’s Church Dale Check   
 

Sunday, July 16 8:00 am St. Gabriel’s Church the Faithful of Holy Family Parish   
 10:00 am St. John’s Church Aelred & MariaJane Mezera   

Eucharist Miracles of the World Exhibit 
 

We welcome everyone to come and take some time 
to review the Eucharist Miracles of the World Exhibit 
August 12th and 13th in the cafeteria of Prairie     
Catholic School.  The school will be open from 8:00 
am until 1:00 pm.  The Shrine is asking for a free will 
donation after you view the beautiful miracles. 
 

Thank you. 
 

Principal Spindler 

Prairie Catholic School and the two Churches are in 
need of replacing our AED’s.  New AED’s are about 
$3,500.00 each.  We are looking for donations to help 
purchase these necessary tools for our buildings.  
Please consider donating to these life saving devices. 
 
Thank you. 
Principal Spindler 
 

The Mission of Prairie Catholic School is to nurture 
Christ centered students through spiritual growth, 
academic excellence, and service to others in a safe 
and caring environment. 
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This Week at the Parish 
Sunday, July 9 
    11:00 am Scripture Study in St. John Parish Hall unless 
noted otherwise.  Coffee and cookies provided.  Any  
questions, call 608-326-5459. 
   

Monday, July 10 
  
 

Tuesday, July 11 
  
 

Wednesday, July 12 
     

Thursday, July 13 
 Adoration after the 7:30 am Mass at St. Gabriel’s 
     Benediction at 1:00 pm 
   

Friday, July 14 
  

Saturday, July 15 
  
   

Sunday, July 16 
 11:00 am Scripture Study in St. John Parish Hall unless 
noted otherwise.  Coffee and cookies provided.  Any  
questions, call 608-326-5459. 

Confessions 
St. Gabriel’s 3:00 pm to 3:45 pm on Saturday 
St. John’s 6:00 pm to 6:45 pm on Saturday 

PRAYER CORNER 
 

God, grant healing and peace to the sick of our               
communities and those who have requested our prayers. 
Please pray for:  Mike Faas, Bernard Boland, Ryan Kozelka,  
Irene Schauf, Oaklynn Petersen, Tim Betzle and William 
Luithly. 
 
If you have a special intention or loved one who is in need of  
prayers; please let us know so we can include them. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS RAFFLE 
 

Please remember to return your Knights of Columbus 
raffle tickets.  The drawing will be held on July 11th. 
Please drop the entries and money off at the rectory 
or mail them to: 
 

Knights of Columbus 
PO Box 366 

Prairie du Chien, WI  53821 
 
If you need more tickets, please contact Ken Stoeffler 
at 563-568-3366 or Scott Kennedy at 608-412-0172. 
 

Thank you for your support! 

Readings for the week of July 9, 2023 

Sunday: Zec 9:9-10/Ps 145:1-2, 8-9, 10-11, 13-14 (see 
1)/Rom 8:9, 11-13/Mt 11:25-30                                         
Monday: Gn 28:10-22a/Ps 91:1-2, 3-4, 14-15ab/Mt 
9:18-26                                                                         
Tuesday: Gn 32:23-33/ Ps 17:1b, 2-3, 6-7ab, and 15/
Mt 9:32-38                                                                    
Wednesday: Gn 41:55-57; 42:5-7a, 17-24a/Ps 33:2-3, 
10-11, 18-19/Mt 10:1-7                                                       
Thursday: Gn 44:18-21, 23b-29; 45:1-5/Ps 105:16-17, 
18-19, 20-21/Mt 10:7-15                                               
Friday: Gn 46:1-7, 28-30/Ps 37:3-4, 18-19, 27-28, 39-
40/Mt 10:16-23                                                                 
Saturday: Gn 49:29-32; 50:15-26a/Ps 105:1-2, 3-4, 6-
7/Mt 10:24-33                                                                          
Next Sunday: Is 55:10-11/Ps 65:1, 11, 12-13, 14 (Luke 
8:8)/Rom 8:18-23/Mt 13:1-23 or 13:1-9 

Scrip can be purchased at St. John’s Rectory  
Tuesday-Friday from 8:00 am until 1:00 pm. 

Because our bulletin had to go to press early this 
week, the collection for July 1/2 will be posted in 
next week’s bulletin. 

Defend the INNOCENT. 
Be PRO-LIFE. 

Due to the number of requests and space in the bulletin, 
names submitted for the prayer corner will be deleted 
after one month.  Please accept our apologies for any  
inconveniences . 

We are looking for ice cream pails and other containers 
that could be used for leftovers from funeral lunches.  
Please drop them off at St. John’s if you have some.  
Thank you. 


